

PRIME MINISTER

Lady Lilly Schreier

London

Budapest, 4th June 2013

Dear Lady Schreier,

It is with great grief, that I have received word that in the 96th year of His life Sir Bernard Schreier had passed away. If we look upon His long life, we, Hungarians, can certainly feel a sense of pride, that an important part of this life can be connected to Hungary.

A Man has left us, a Man who felt it natural that in London, on the battlements of the Headquarters of His Hotel Chain the English and the Hungarian flags flew together; proclaiming the friendship between the two countries.

He came to us as an investor, yet during the decades he spent here, He became a true friend of the Hungarian people; a Friend who not only knew the problems of this country, but used all His strength to help the Hungarian tourism reclaim its rightful place in Europe.

Please, kindly allow me to express my deepest condolences to all members of the mourning Family.

Sincerely yours,

ORBÁN Viktor